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Dear   
 
Re: OIA request – Fetal and neonatal deaths  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request received 3 November 2021 seeking information 
from Waitematā District Health Board (DHB) about the number of fetal and neonatal deaths from 
June 2020. 
 
On 3 November, we received a request from the email address ThinkingKiwis@protonmail.com, 
signed with the initials ‘TK’. 
 
On 4 November, we asked the requester to confirm their eligibility to make an OIA request in New 
Zealand and they advised that they were submitting the request under your name and email 
address. Our initial email to you on 4 November bounced back as we had been provided with an 
incorrect email address. On 8 November, we were able to source your correct email address and 
advised that we would provide a response to you, as advised by ‘TK’.   
 
Before responding to your specific questions, it may be useful to provide some context about our 
services.  
 
Waitematā is the largest and one of the most rapidly growing DHBs in the country, serving a 
population of around 650,000 across the North Shore, Waitakere and Rodney areas. We are the 
largest employer in the district, employing around 8,600 people across more than 80 locations. 
 
In addition to providing care to our own resident population, we are the Northern Region provider of 
forensic mental health services and child rehabilitation services, plus the metro Auckland provider of 
child community dental services and community alcohol and drug services. 
 
In response to your request, we are able to provide the following information: 
 
1. The total of 'Medical Certificate of Causes of Fetal and Neonatal Death' forms that have been 

filled out, per month, since June 2020 to date in your district health board area. 
 
There is no register of forms completed. However, we do record the number of stillbirths and 
neonatal deaths and are able to provide this information. Please note that late neonatal deaths (i.e. 
up to 28 days) after discharge from hospital are not recorded in our systems. 
 
Please note that the following information provides hospital data only as deaths that occur in the 
community are reported directly to the coroner. 
 






